
Meeting: SRCT Monthly Committee Meeting 
 
Date/Time: 10th October 2019, 6:07 PM 
 
Location: The Valern Hotel, ​44 Albert Rd, Moonah 
 
Attendees: Chris Price, Len Bester, Mat Allen, Stuart Bugg, Larry Eaton, 

Merrin Ploughman, Martin Long, Kylie Phipps, Mathew Phipps,  
Brett Mansfield 
 

Apologies: Shane O’Donovan, Shaun Patmore, Rod Garrett 
 
Correspondence: Suggestion of a winch for recovery vehicle 

Two cameras have been installed 
Ten-pin bowling to be organised by Rod 
Chris has spoken to Jed Metcher regarding Race Center training 
Mathew to print some ambulance induction forms 
Mathew to send suggestions to Brett for SRCT site volunteer page 
Martin to create key register template on Google drive 
 

Agenda Topics:  
 

● Computime looking to install pit loop to combat issue of riders going backwards in pit 
lane. To be added to the Issues Register. Suggestion of demarcation line to be painted in 
the interim. 
 

● Club bike (CBR125R) has rear puncture, needs tyres. 
 

● Shane to take CBR125R to Symmons Plains. 
 

● Shaun should not have let anyone ride the RC390. 
 

● RC390 to be advertised for hire (for race meetings). Suggestion of the RC390 to be used 
to lead Novice group on Ride Days. 

 
● Photographer found to be in a dangerous position, map outlining designated safe areas to 

accompany photographer sign-in form, Merrin to be given copies. 
 



● Ambulance to be booked until 5:00 PM from now on (was 4:30 PM). Len to follow up 
and check with Shaun whether the 4:30 PM finish had significance. 
 

● Fliers to be organised for shops which advertise that the first Ride Day is free for 
newcomers. Stuart Bugg to ask Kate regarding fliers, Len to follow up. 
 

● Roles and responsibilities - protocol was reiterated if a problem arises regarding race 
format. The Race Secretary’s responsibility only lies in the proposition of a race format, 
which is then forwarded to the Steward for approval. If a problem arises on Race Day, the 
Clerk of the Course is to be consulted. 
 

● Suggestion of only one warmup lap for races from now on. 
 

● Power cutting out in pits during race meetings. Len to ask engineers for quote. 
 

● There is a scooter in the container. Scooter determined to be Shaun’s. Shaun to be asked 
to remove it or donate it to the club! 
 

● Chris to ask Don about a second shipping container for storage. 
 

● Barbecues to be held at the end of Ride Days during the summer months, volunteers 
needed for cleanup, P.A. announcement to be broadcast in the afternoon. 

 
Meeting adjourned 9:14 PM 
 
Next meeting 4th November 2019 at the ​Valern Hotel, ​44 Albert Rd, Moonah. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 


